Greenville Conservation Commission
August 14, 2023 Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm. Present were Marshall Buttrick and Stacy
DelVal. The minutes from the July meeting were read, and accepted with the following
changes: Paragraph 3, remove "and 6 applicants" and "secretary". Add the word
"hearing" after "continued". In paragraph 4, Davis Village should read "Davis Village
LLC". In paragraph 8, remove "in the woods" and change Taft property to Robert Taft
property.

The Souhegan River is higher than usual.

Pilgrim Foods - the EPA has conducted site visits at Pilgrim Foods pursuant to a
complaint regarding discharge in the river. EPA found non-compliance with appropriate
statutes.

A Cease and Desist order has been issued and a remediation order has been issued.
Pilgrim Foods is to comply by August 22, 2023.

Nashua River Watershed Association has released their 2022 water report - it is
available on line.

21 Chamberlin Street (No. 6 Mill) Map 5 Lot 132-2 and lot 132 Site Plan Status - the
period for public comment and questions has ended. There will be a hearing this
Thursday, 8/25/2023.

Dauvis Village Properties LLC has received conditional approval of their site plan from
the planning board.

Trail Maintenance - Marshall has removed the trash bags that were left at the Potter
Woods trail. He brought them to the Greenville Town Maintenance Department for
proper disposal.

Natural Resources Inventory - Marshall has continued to add information.

New business - Greenville Old Home Days will happen on Saturday, August 26 from 9
am to 3 pm near the Town Pool. Marshall will be speaking on Agriculture in Greenville
at noon. We will consider having a booth for the Conservation Commission in the
future.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm. The next meeting will be on Monday,
September 11, 2023 at 7 pm.



